

P.O. Box 480 Jefferson City, MO 65102-0480 http://www.dese.state.mo.us

Missouri Department of Elementary and Secondary Education

Making a positive difference through education and service

573/751-7964

April 23, 2002

Susie Vanderlip Legacy 4642 E. Chapman Avc., Suite 112 Orange, CA 92869

Dear Susie:

Thank you for the excellent presentation you made to the delegates of the 2002 Missouri Family, Carcer and Community Leaders of America State Leadership Conference. Your message most definitely had an impact on our attendees! I would like to share just a few of their comments with you:

- · "I could really relate Susie's messages to my life."
- · "I couldn't believe Susie was Julio!"
- "Wow, was I ever embarrassed to find out that I had given our keynote speaker a hard time about 'his' dress code!"
- "Susie had my students' attention the entire time. All they could do was talk about her message that night."

There were many, many more positive comments about your presentation. On a personal note I would also like to thank you for being such a joy to work with as we set up and finalized your participation in our conference. As a conference planner, I really appreciate your extra touches!

Once again, thank you for helping Missouri FCCLA get our conference off to a fantastic start. Best wishes as you continue to spread the message of hope to our young adults and teenagers.

Sincerely,

Christine Hollingsworth, Supervisor and State Advisor

Family and Consumer Sciences Education

Missouri Family, Career and Community Leaders of America